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Mill Valley Safe Routes to Schools Task Force
 Meeting Notes
Thursday, January 28, 2015


Attended: Wendi Kallins- Safe Routes to Schools, Peggy Clark- Safe Routes to Schools, Ashley Tam- Parisi Assoc., Garin Bougie- Team Leader Old Mill, Ryan Irving- Team Leader Edna Maguire, Kristen Kennel-Parent Edna Maguire- Homestead Valley Resident, Clay Kunz- Team Leader Strawberry Point School, Kim McFerrin- Team Leader Old Mill, Des McKissock- Marin Horizon Transportation, Tracy McMillan- Team Leader Park School, Michael Mooney- Team Leader Marin Horizon, Stephanie-Moulton Peters- Councilmember, Glenn Newcomer- CHP, Brian Miller- CHP, Gwen Froh- Safe Routes to Schools, Maureen Parton- Aide to Supervisor Kate Sears, Tricia Satake- Team Leader MVMS, Mill Valley BPAC, Jess Willard- Team Leader Edna Maguire- Transportation Alternatives of Marin, Stefan Welter- Parent Edna Maguire, Robert Betts-Planning Manger Marin Transit, Scott Schneider- DPW Mill Valley, Robert Goralka- County of Marin DPW


Old Mill issues  
Scott Snyder reported parents have expressed concern about the volume of traffic in the vicinity of the school during drop-off/pick-up. They communicate ideas on how to improve the flow of traffic from one-way loops to the re-design of the drop off area.  Scott would like support on how update parents. 

Wendi and Stephanie commented there have been a number of evaluations and studies conducted at Old Mill School over the years and they will update him on the engineering evaluation and history.

The white and red curbs are regularly ignored during school hours.  Cones are placed in the road, but parents get out of their cars and move them so they can park.  A more permanent type barrier was recommended if the Fire Department approved them.

The principal has taken assertive actions to stop these unsafe behaviors; however it remains to be a problem. It was recommended the school and police department enforce the Stop Do Not Drop signs. 

The Team Leaders continue to support a Walking School Bus from the Depot and would like to conduct them on a more regular schedule.   There has been some drop-off with Active4Me.


Recent incident on the path -- meeting time lapsed- will be added to next meeting agenda


School Bus program -- Marin Transit- Yellow Bus Survey Results
Robert distributed the results of a survey conducted last summer throughout the Mill Valley School District.  There were over 2000 responses with 70% expressing a strong interest and are willing to pay for a Yellow Bus Program in Mill Valley.  About 50% responded they would use the bus  service in the AM & PM. Heat maps (included in survey link above) were presented that  give a sense of where families live that will use the bus. 

Some of the next steps are to review route options; what schools will receive service, and what are the highest congestion areas. Travel times between schools will be considered and the bell schedules at each schools. Buses will not stop at individual homes, riders will need to meet the buses at a designated bus stop. Bus stops will be predetermined and they may be shared with current public bus stops to accommodate the large buses. It will be a challenge to determine routes given many of the narrow streets in town.  Miller Avenue may be determined to support a bus route vs. Blithedale.  This pilot program will start out small with two buses servicing as many families as possible. A conceptual plan will be presented for funding.

The issue of families assigned to a school not in their neighborhood will need to be considered by the School District. It has been an issue for a long time and re-zoning needs to be addressed by the district. Once families can reduce the distance they travel between schools the community will experience a reduction in traffic around schools. 

Marin Transit is currently working with other school districts in the county. Ross Valley and Tiburon started new programs this school year. Both school districts collected a good deal of information from the parent community and were very proactive to build the program in time for the upcoming school year.  Tiburon developed an aggressive promotional campaign and they developed a very informative web site. Each School Districts run their own program with internal administrative support and assistance from Marin Transit. 

A few of the consideration for determining to whom the pilot program will be offered to: How far away from the school a student lives, what grade levels, what schools and how many can be serviced, bell schedules, high traffic congestion areas.  The public bus system is available to families now; however parents are not comfortable having young students on public buses.  

Tam High School is not being considered in the proposed Yellow Bus Program. The high school bus service is currently servicing students from Mill Valley, Marin City, Tiburon.  it would be useful to consider the Tam High bell schedule when considering the new Yellow Bus routes schedule for the elementary and middle schools. 

Marin Transit continues to research service options for all the school districts. Industry wide there is a reduction in available business and trained bus drivers.  To be a certified “school bus driver” individuals must complete an extensive training including a back ground check.  The County of Marin has been contacted regarding future employment opportunities if the Yellow Bus Program grows. Marin Transit is considering investing in a Yellow Bus fleet to help meet the demand. 


If the Mill Valley Yellow Bus program is to be launched next school year, families must start to receive program information in March and passes must be on sale by Memorial Day.  

Stephanie reported the City of Mill Valley and the County will subsidize the bus program for two years with $100,000.00.  The residents of Mill Valley continually express their frustration with the traffic congestion. The Yellow Bus program is being funded to reduce traffic congestion. The goal is to restore flow as soon as possible in Mill Valley.  Marin Transit and Robert have been very customer orientated and very helpful in this evaluation process.  The City of Mill Valley will work with the other school districts to learn what has been successful and challenging as the programs grow. 


Carpool Campaign  --
Edna Maguire Team Leaders developed a “Selfie Carpool Campaign” after the start of the new year. The overall theme of the campaign was well received; however it was introduced too late to the school community. Students took a picture of themselves carpooling and then submitted the photo.  It was a challenge to get the photo taken during the short time allowed for pickup/drop-off. 

A big challenge is getting families to commit to carpooling, finding the families are not hard. Each family has its own challenges getting out the door in the morning and adding “another factor” can often deter commitment.   Team leaders would like to learn from the parents; what would encourage them to participate in a carpool program? It was suggested asking the school community to get creative on developing a program all would support. Students are a great resource to spread the word about Walking School Bus or carpool efforts. 

The School Pool program has not been successful, one of the reason was families have students at different schools and the program did not support that need.  In the past the Mill Valley School District offered a directory enabling families to learn where other carpool families lived.  The directory now has a different format and families cannot learn this information. It is very important to start the school off with promotions. If that is of interest, the School District must be contacted immediately for the 2016/17 school year.  


Almonte/Homestead Valley traffic issues  
Tam High Traffic Concerns and Suggestions- Power Point Presentation by  Kristen Kennel


Please view the presentation. The notes below were comments made  during the presentation by individuals attending this task force meeting.

Tam High School has a unique campus. The front of the school is in the jurisdiction of the City of Mill Valley and the Mill Valley Police. The back side of the school is County of Marin and California Highway Patrol (CHP). 

There are a number of collisions and near misses not reported to the police. It was recommend that all incidents and safety issues concerning cyclists, pedestrians and vehicles be reported in order to document concerns presented in the power point. Otherwise, it’s difficult to justify funding for improvements if the incidents are not officially reported.

The current speed limit behind the school is 25mph. This location could meet the requirements under the new CA Law to reduce speed limits to 15 mph in a school zone. This would be a executed by the County of Marin DPW. 

Years ago Safe Routes to Schools and representatives from Tam High School identified a need for a designated crosswalks near the campus amphitheatre and the Benefiled entrance.

Safe Routes to Schools conducted a comprehensive Distracted Driving campaign at Drake, Tam High and San Rafael High Schools. The program includes an all school presentations, a crash simulator, classroom curriculum and special guest presenters.  This program would be a great fit for the concerns presented. Funding resources would need to be identified; possible resources are the Tam High Foundation and the City of Mill Valley. The Community Service Fund Program could also be a possible resource.  The CHP presents Impact Teen Drivers at schools in Marin County and it does address “speed”. The CHP has limited resources to fund a school specific program.

The presentation was well received at the meeting. Next steps are establish a sub-committee with  representatives from Supervisor Kate Sears office, Marin County DPW,  Safe Routes to Schools Tam High and specific neighbors.  The sub- committee will start out small to flush out the priorities. Then community members,  Fire Department,  Almonte Homeowners , Mill Valley DPW, Tam High students and administration will be invited. 

The County DPW will look into the speed limit and posting road safety signs. 


Team Leader Time - round table discussion -- not addressed at this meeting, time ran short. 

Next Meeting	 
March 31, 2016  at 9:30. Mill Valley Middle School conference room
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